


 

 

Ramblings of a Parish Priest: 

 Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
 
This coming Saturday, January 22, is the National Day 
of Prayer for the Legal Protection of Unborn Children 
(join us for Holy Mass that morning at 8:30am). It’s a 
bittersweet day where Catholics across the country 
join together and pray for an end to the unjust act of 
abortion. It’s bittersweet because it’s a worthy cause 
for everyone to rally behind; but also devastating to be 
reminded how many innocent children are murdered 
because our country allows for abortions.  
 
It is my hope, and I know many of you share this same 
hope with me, that very soon we will see the end of 
our federal government allowing for abortion. I’m not 
hopeful we will see the end of abortion in the State of 
Illinois but ending it on the federal level is a huge start. 
Hopefully people’s hearts will open and hear the truth 
that life begins at conception and that the human in a 
woman’s womb has the same rights as the woman 
carrying the child.   
 
Many unfortunately still believe the lie that pro-life 
groups fail to offer resources after the child is born. At 
least we here at St. Edward know that’s not true since 
we have a great connection with the Women’s Center 
on Elston and Cicero; as well as other organizations 
our parishioners serve at like The Well of Mercy (a 
maternity home). When we proudly say that we’re pro
-life, we mean that we’re PRO-LIFE. It’s frustrating 
when others ignorantly assume “you stop caring for 
life at birth” and that couldn’t be further from the 
truth. As Catholic disciples of Jesus, we’re pro-life in 
every sense of the phrase: we care and pray for the 
protection of all human life from conception through 
natural death. I’m very proud that our own pro-life 
group here at St. Ed’s organizes the monthly food 
drive for the poor, our Christmas Giving Tree, 40 Days 
for Life, and fundraisers for the Women’s Center.  
 
Another common argument from pro-abortion 
supporters is to allow exceptions in the law for victims 
of rape and any other sexually violent acts done to 
someone. To quote one of my favorite TV shows, Law 
& Order, the character Ben Stone famously said, “we 
can never lower the standard of justice to make it 
equitable, rather we must raise everyone to the same 
standard.” We cannot take the rights away from the  
unborn because an injustice was forced upon their 
mother. I don’t mean to diminish anyone’s suffering,  
but no matter the injustice done to one person, that 
cannot be used as a reason to take away someone  

 
 
else’s rights. Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion are all hot 
buzz words these days in government and the 
workplace. How can we set the standard for these three 
important goals if we’re not willing to include the 
unborn? Anyone who promotes abortion is anti-
diversity, anti-equity, and anti-inclusion because they 
don’t recognize the inherent human dignity of children 
who are alive in their mother’s womb. For these same 
reasons we cannot allow for euthanasia and the death 
penalty. All human life is sacred regardless of a person’s 
stage of life, the sins they’ve committed, and their 
health.  
 
My sisters and brothers in Christ, we must be strong 
advocates for the safety and protection of all human life. 
Our unborn brothers and sisters are absolutely the 
priority since they are the most defenseless. Prisoners 
awaiting the death penalty have their own voice and 
defense lawyers; victims of euthanasia have their own 
voice, doctors, and lawyers; victims of sex trafficking, 
racism, sexism, and other violent crimes have their own 
voice and social justice groups; but the unborn have no 
voice of their own. We must be their voice.  
 
While I am hopeful that federal abortion laws will soon 
be over, I’m not hopeful for our state. Never hesitate to 
reach out to our local government leaders, especially 
your State Representatives and Senators, and tell them 
they need to change the laws of our state to protect ALL 
HUMAN LIFE FROM CONCEPTION TO NATURAL DEATH! 
Removing justice from any person is not equity, we 
must raise up everyone to the same standard of justice 
so that we can truly have “liberty and justice for all.”  
 
In Christ, 

 
 
 
 

Fr. Dom 

 



Youth Ministry Schedule 

 

January 16  
Mass & Discussion 

 
January 23  

NET mini-Retreat, 6:00-9:00pm 
 

January 30 
Prayer & Discussion (No Mass) 

 
Youth Group meets in the Oratory of the  

Blessed Trinity and Unity Hall. Any teen in 8th 
through 12th grade are welcome.  

 
Masks are to be worn inside at all gatherings. 

NEXT WEEK’S MASS SCHEDULE 

MASS PRESIDER LECTOR 
EUCHARISTIC 

MINISTER 
SERVERS 

Saturday 
January 22              4:30 PM 

Fr. Clemente &  
Dn. Seth 

Laura Quigley 
James K. Sattler 
Antonio Cabilao 

Christine Geraghty 
No Servers 

Sunday 
January 23             8:00 AM 

Fr. Clemente &  
Dn. Seth 

Jenny Snyder 
Marty Lane Barbara Sapp No Servers 

Sunday 
January 23              9:30 AM Fr. Kalas 

Lizbeth Heinrich 
Mary Ann Dardugno 

Bernadette Brosnan 
Elsa Aguirre 

S. Bender 
A. O’Donnell 

Sunday 
January 23             11:00 AM 

Fr. McIlhone &  
Dn. Seth 

Tony Weyers 
Sarah Pelrine 

John C. Elakkatt 
Wendy Shear 

I. Kopecky 
G. Kopecky 

EXODUS 90 
 

This 90-day spiritual exercise program is open to 
all men  
of the parish. The program is based on the 
principals of  
fraternity, prayer, and sacrifice/asceticism. It is not 
easy, but it will make you holier and a better man 
for going through this journey with other men in 
our parish.  

 
The journey begins Monday, January 17,  

and ends on Easter Sunday, April 17.  
 

There will be an informational pre-Exodus meeting 
on Sunday, January 16, at 6:00pm in Unity Hall. If 
you have any questions, reach out to Fr. Dom. 
You’re also encouraged to go to 
www.exodus90.com for more information.  

http://www.exodus90.com


 

 

Congratulations  
Elaine Virginia 

on your Baptism!  
Welcome to the Body of Christ!  

Congratulations  
Skylar Rose 
on your Baptism!  

Welcome to the Body of Christ!  

The Women’s Center wishes you a Happy 
New Year with many blessings! Thank you for 
all of the support with our Client Christmas 
Parties, they were wonderful! Please consider 
continuing to give by donating online or on 
the phone. You can donate today at 
www.GoTWC.org or by calling 773-794-1313. 
  

THE WOMEN’S CENTER IS HIRING!  
(Please see our website, www.GoTWC.org,  

for further details) 
 
CLIENT ADVOCATE (Evergreen Park Office): 
Polish or Spanish is a plus. Please send 
resume and cover letter to 
pbrunk@gotwc.org. 
 

CLIENT ADVOCATE (Cicero Avenue Office): 
Please send resume and cover letter to 
pbrunk@gotwc.org. 
 

DIRECTOR OF HEALTH SERVICES: Please 
send cover letter and resume to 
kconmey@gotwc.org.  
 

FUNDRAISING MANAGER: Please send cover 
letter and resume to kconmey@gotwc.org.  

http://www.GoTWC.org
http://www.GoTWC.org
mailto:pbrunk@gotwc.org
mailto:pbrunk@gotwc.org
mailto:kconmey@gotwc.org
mailto:kconmey@gotwc.org


 
Sunday, January 16 
4th Grade Basketball Practice, 1:00pm 
Buckley Hall 
Exodus 90 Meeting, 6:00pm 
Unity Hall 
Youth Ministry, 7:00pm 
Oratory of the Blessed Trinity & Unity 
Hall 
 
Monday, January 17 
Scouts BSA Meeting, 7:00pm 
Unity Hall 
 
Tuesday, January 18 
 
Wednesday, January 19 
Legion of Mary Meeting, 9:00am 
Rectory Hall 
 
Thursday, January 20 
Knights of Columbus Social, 7:00pm 
Unity Hall 
 
Friday, January 21 
Cub Scout Pack Night, 7:00pm 
Unity Hall 
 
Saturday, January 22 
First Reconciliation Retreat,  
2:30-4:30pm  
Unity Hall & Church 
 
Sunday, January 23 
Family Faith Formation Community 
Meeting, 10:30am 
Unity Hall 
Knights of Columbus Free-Throw 
Tournament, 12:00pm 
Buckley Hall 
Youth Ministry, 7:00-8:30pm 
Oratory of the Blessed Trinity & Unity 
Hall 

Congratulations to the Morgans, this week's $100 winner with Card 
#52, the 3 of Hearts. Get tickets for next week's drawing at the  
rectory, after the weekend Masses, at O'Donnell's on Elston, or  
online at https://stedparish.org/king-of-hearts  

https://stedparish.org/king-of-hearts?fbclid=IwAR09UK8vLCMiFxtd_27yebI7ikOhgPyDdvfRdDStbN9OOI75OASN3HROUWY




FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP 
SUNDAY CONTRIBUTIONS:  January 9, 2022 $4,895.00 

CHRISTMAS COLLECTION: (against Christmas Budget of $36,500) $35,469.00 

5-Dec 12-Dec 19-Dec 26-Dec
Electronic

Giving
Misc/Holy

Days
TOTAL Budget

Series1 4,684.07 4,126.50 5,264.04 4,778.70 16,347.13 596.00 35,796.44 $34,000.00
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DECEMBER - OFFERTORY vs BUDGET

July August September October November December YTD Totals:

ACTUALS $30,252.9 $39,802.5 $29,861.4 $34,692.5 $32,759.8 $35,796.4 $203,165.

BUDGET $32,000.0 $39,300.0 $33,000.0 $40,000.0 $34,000.0 $34,000.0 $212,300.
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Saturday, January 15 
Weekday 
8:00AM †Mariam Elakakatt 
 63rd Birthday Joan  
 Bernadette Micelli 
4:30PM Elsie Adam 
  
Sunday, January 16 
Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 
8:00AM Norma Nodzenski 
9:30AM †Stanley Zachar 
11:00AM †Joseph Garcia 
 
Monday, January 17 
St. Anthony, Abbot 
8:30AM †France Puc 
 All Souls 
 
Tuesday, January 18 
Weekday 
8:30AM †Carmelita & Eugenio 

Licardo 
 Scott B. Gillespie,  
 65th Birthday 
 
Wednesday, January 19 
Weekday 
8:30AM   †Marcella Krzysko 
 
Thursday, January 20 
Weekday 
8:30AM †Gail & Anthony Clemente 
 †France Puc 
 
Friday, January 21 
St. Agnes, Virgin & Martyr 
8:30AM †Landy Aponte 
 †Elsie Adam 
 
Saturday, January 22 
Day of Prayer for the Legal Protection of 
Unborn Children 
8:00AM †France Puc 
 End to Legal Abortion 
4:30PM Nancy Corpolongo 
  
Sunday, January 23 
Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
8:00AM †France Puc 
 Norma Nodzenski 
9:30AM †Stephanie Trotter 
11:00AM †Eric Rusch, Jr.  
 †Miguel Guzman 

Roger Africa 
Mary Lou Agronomoff 
Nathan Devan Arceo 
Mary Anne Asakura 
William Finkenstadt 
Fr. Erwin Friedl 
Henry Hammersten  
Maureen Hughes 
Agnes Keresztes   
Marianne Kramer 
Elizabeth Rose Lyuksemburg 
Gloria Mercado 
Richard Pasierbowicz 
Margaret Pitts 
Kathy Schreiber 
Kathy Sugars 

       Lourdes Vidal  
 

Juan Hernandez 
Collin John Jones 
1st Lt. Randall Kester 
Craig Lensegrav,  
Ryan C. Loy 
Daniel McCright 
Joselito R. Mercado 
Shane Murray 
Sean Mayerbock 
Sean O’Connor 
Gretel Ypil, Odon 
Matthew Olker 
Danny Oresky,  
Gavin Sustek SFC 
Edward Swartz 
Danielle Ulrich 
Rachel Vega 

       Brian West 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Parish office 
4350 W. Sunnyside Ave. 
Chicago, IL 60630 
(773) 545-6496 
Mon.- Fri. 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Sat.  & Sun.  By Appointment 
 
Pastor 
Fr. Dominic M. Clemente, Jr. 
frclemente@stedparish.org 
 
Deacons 
Rev. Mr. Mike McManus 
deaconmike@stedparish.org 
Rev. Mr. Seth Arnold 
sarnold@usml.edu  
 
Retired Priests in Residence 
Fr. James P. Kehoe 
Fr. James P. McIlhone 
Fr. Joseph C. Taylor 
 
Pastor Emeritus 
Fr. Michael J. Cronin 
 
School Principal 
Sara Lasica 
principal@stedwardschool.com  
 
Director of Faith Formation 
Paul Minarik  
paul@stedparish.org  
 
Director of Operations 
Mark Besztery  
mark@stedparish.org  
 
Director of Communications &  
Development 
Margaret Hemma 
margaret@stedparish.org 
 
Director of Music Ministry 
Richard Schwegel 
richard@stedparish.org 
 
Bookkeeper 
Donna Borman 
businessoffice@stedparish.org 
 
Maintenance Engineers  
Alex Hodge 
alex@stedparish.org 

Worship Schedule 
 

Saturday Vigil Mass at 4:30 pm 
 (Church open at 4:00 pm) 

 

Sunday Masses at 8:00, 9:30 & 11 am  
(Church open at 7:30 am) 

 

Monday-Saturday: Mass at 8:30 am 
(Church open at 8:00 am) 

 

Confessions Saturday:  
12:00-1:00 pm 

mailto:frclemente@stedparish.org
mailto:deaconmike@stedparish.org
mailto:sarnold@usml.edu
mailto:principal@stedwardschool.com
mailto:paul@stedparish.org
mailto:mark@stedparish.org
mailto:margaret@stedparish.org
mailto:richard@stedparish.org
mailto:businessoffice@stedparish.org
mailto:alex@stedparish.org




			   For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 • www.4lpi.com		 St. Edward Parish, Chicago, IL	 A 4C 01-2083

Jennifer L. Kanik 

Law Offices of Terrence Kennedy, Jr. 

Specializing in REAL ESTATE TAX APPEALS 

• Residential • Commercial • Industrial 

312-641-0100 | jkanik@kennedytaxappeals.com 
Parishioner - Class of 2000

TOHLE FUNERAL HOME
4325 W. LAWRENCE AVE. AT LOWELL 
Serving St. Edward’s Parish Since 1940 
Pre-Need Funeral Planning Available 
PH (773) 685-4400 • tohlefuneralhome.com 
Kenneth C. Halter, Director

Pete’s Automotive Inc. 
Special/Oil • Lube • Filter
All Services & Repairs 
Foreign & Domestic

Towing & Snow Plowing
773-725-3030

5413 W Higgins	 ASE Certified

 
Maribel Tirado - Portrait Photographer 

(773) 505-2631 
m.tirado.photography@gmail.com 

mtiradophotography.com 
facebook: @m.tiradophotography

MIKE SALADINO
MANAGING BROKER

773.459.1119
mike@saladinosells.com
SaladinoSells.com

As an afliate of Homes for Heroes, 
I rebate a portion of my commission directly 
back to my Hero clients { Military, Law Enforcement, 
Healthcare, EMS, Firefighter, Teacher } at closing.

T H E

SELLS TEAM

TOP PRODUCER
TEAM 
2015-20202017-2018 TOP PRODUCER TEAM

Located In
St. Edward Parish

Since 1953 (773) 267-7300

© 2022 Albany Bank & Trust Co NA

Chicago Appliance Service
Repairing All Appliances Since 1957

* Most makes and models *

Albert Iwaniec, Class of 1976 

(773) 968-5015

• Refridgerators • Freezers • Dishwashers • Ovens • Ranges 
 • Icemakers • Washers • Dryers • And More

FREE Service Calls 
With Most Repairs*

Jacobs Boiler &  
Mechanical Industries, Inc.
BOILER INSTALLATION SPECIALISTS

A Family Business Since 1922 

(773) 385-9900 

www.jacobsboiler.com

COMMERCIAL/INDUSTRIAL CONTRACTOR

Quality Service Since 1997

(708) 361-5566
alltypeselevators.com

5917 W. Irving Park Rd 

Chicago, IL 60634

(773) 777-3944 • www.gffh.com

AL AIR Heating &  
Air Conditioning

Family Owned & Operated Since 1978
Discounts for Seniors & Veterans

Al Lechowski, Owner	 7703 W Lawrence, Norridge 
708-453-4531	 www.alairinc.com

Contact Marcia Boswell  
to place an ad today! 
mboswell@4LPi.com  

or (800) 950-9952 x2246


